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                                                                                                     January 18, 2021 
 

 
Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re: Miscellaneous Charge Factor II 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

 In accordance with General Information, Section 29 of P.S.C. No. 15 - Electricity, the Statement of 
Miscellaneous Charge, including the Miscellaneous Factor II and Electric Vehicle Make-Ready (“EVMR”) 
Surcharges, listed below is filed to become effective February 2, 2021. 

  
     P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 

 
   Statement of Miscellaneous Charge  - MISC 246 

 
The purpose of the Miscellaneous Factor II surcharge is to recover the costs of the Company’s non-wires 

alternative infrastructure project approved for recovery pursuant to the July 15, 2016 Order in Case 14-E-0318 from 
all delivery customers served under this schedule. 

Pursuant to Order in Case 18-E-0138 dated July 16, 2020, the Company will implement a new Electric Vehicle 
Make-Ready (“EVMR”) Program factor designed to recover the following costs as addressed by the Commission in 
Case 18-E-0138: 

(a)          Utility-Owned Make-Ready Work 
(b)          Customer-Owned Make-Ready Work 
(c)          Other Programs 
(d)          Make-Ready Implementation Costs 
 

The EVMR factor will be effective the first billing batch in February 2021 to refund or recover the costs of this 
program in a new Electric Vehicle Make-Ready Surcharge (“EVS”) statement, updated and filed annually with rates 
rolling up into the existing Miscellaneous Charges for billing purposes. The Statement of Miscellaneous Charge 
filed herein incorporates the factors found on the EVS Statement being filed contemporaneously. 

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Michael Bachan at (845) 790-4898 or 
mbachan@cenhud.com. 

        Yours very truly, 
 
                                                
        Christopher M. Capone 
                                                                                          Executive Vice President & Chief Financial Officer 

 Received: 01/20/2021 


